Borough Special Meeting Minutes

February 01, 2022
7:00 pm

1. Call to Order, Salute to the Flag and Roll Call 7:08 PM

President Kudrich | P | Mr. Alessandra | P | Mr. Ohliger | P | Mr, Long A
Mr. Clark P | Mr. Bush Jr P | Mr. Myer A | Asst Chief Stewart A
Mayor Clark P | Mr. Maney P | Ms. Turner | A | Ms, Salvato A
Mr. Losee P | Mr. Prey P | Mr.Olver | A | Mr. Bolles P

3 members of the public were present.

President’s Remarks:

The purpose of this special meeting is to review applicants for the posted full-time DPW
position which was posted on Indeed.com and the borough web page and we will also be
reviewing applicants for part-time emergency use DPW employees at a rate of $15.00 per hour.

Executive Session: 7:10 p.m.

Resume Special Meeting: 7:44 p.m.

A Motion was made by Mr. Clark to authorize the head of DPW to utilize a list of the following
4 persons at a rate of $15 per hour as independent contractors, $20 per hour with CDL.

Ryan Chadwick M: Clark/Prey All in favor
Nicholas Chadwick M: Clark/Bush Jr. All in favor
Anthony Ditz M: Clark/Losee All in favor

Leland Helms M: Clark/Maney All in favor

Discussion ensued. The Council was all in agreement that any drivers of Borough vehicles
would be subject to a PennDOT driver abstract report and would be removed from the list if a
negative report was obtained, Of

Motion was made by Mr. Losee that the Borough Council hire Brian McBride as a full-time
DPW employee at salary $43,000, subject to PennDOT Abstract and background check. M:
Losee/Clark All in favor.




2, Public Comment (When recognized by the president, per Borough Code, state your name and
address for the minutes):
Bruce Selneck 10 Street:
Full time DPW employee, will that be a straight salary or overtime? Mr. Clark responded that
the position was 40 hours a week plus overtime if needed.
Facebook comments from “Karen’s’ complaining about DPW employees and snowplowing., He
wanted to commend the DPW and said they do a excellent job. He also noted there was a
complaint on Facebook that the Borough trucks were driving too fast and there was a threat
posted on Facebook that in order to slow the truck down they would throw things at the truck.

He wanted to make the Council aware of this dangerous issue.
ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Losee made a motion to adjourn at 7:58

Respectfully submitted,
DY i Ba—

Marianne Brown

Borough Secretary
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